
Progress	Report	

Dear	One	and	All:		

On	behalf	of	the	administration	and	the	students	of	Jinba	Primary	School,	I	would	like	to	thank	you	greatly	and	
sincerely	 for	 your	 efforts	 to	 help	 this	 school	 through	 the	 purchase	 of	 a	 laptop,	 a	 camera	 (to	 document	 Israeli	
Army	violations)	and	an	internet	connection	(to	help	the	school	to	be	connected	with	the	rest	of	the	world	and	to	
use	it	to	have	interactive	lessons).		

The	 school	 itself	 is	 located	 in	 an	 area	 that	 the	 Israeli	 Army	 intends	 to	 confiscate	 to	 use	 it	 for	 army	 training	
purposes	under	 flimsy	pretexts,	 displacing	 in	 the	process	more	 than	1,300	Palestinians	 living	 in	 the	area	 in	12	
hamlets.	As	such,	the	main	goal	for	a	number	of	national	and	international	organizations	working	in	the	area	is	to	
support	the	steadfastness	of	the	communities	in	all	possible	forms	including	supporting	the	three	schools	located	
in	the	area,	the	building	of	water	cisterns,	water	distribution,	solar	panels	and	shelter	rehabilitation	among	many	
other	measures.	 The	 following	map	 indicates	 the	area	known	as	Massafer	Yatta	 (a.k.a.	 Fire	Zone	918)	and	 the	
location	 of	 Jinba	 within	 that	 area	 while	 the	 picture	 after	 it	 is	 an	 overview	 of	 the	 school	 itself	 and	 its	 barren	
surrounding.			
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In	a	meeting	with	the	school	administration,	it	was	agreed	that	donations	will	be	made	to	provide	a	laptop,	a	
camera	and	an	internet	connection	as	per	the	following	written	Memorandum	of	Understanding	

	



	



A	 total	 of	 Euro	 1600	was	 donated	 to	HIRN	 to	 carry	 out	 the	Agreement.	 The	 Euros	were	 exchanged	 for	 Israeli	
Shekels	6,736	as	per	an	exchange	rate	of	Euro	1	=	NIS	4.21	as	per	the	following	receipts.		

	



The	materials	(pictured	below)	were	bought	from	a	local	vendor	at	a	cost	of	NIS	3279	as	per	the	following	receipt.		

	

	



	



	



The	items	were	delivered	on	December	17,	2015.		

	



As	for	the	internet	connection,	a	router	and	a	special	SIM	card	were	purchased	on	December	20,	2015.	The	cost	
was	NIS	300	as	per	the	following	receipt.		

	



	



As	such,	a	total	of	NIS	3,579	has	been	spent	out	of	the	donated	NIS	6,736.	This	leaves	an	amount	of	NIS	3,157	in	
the	hands	of	HIRN.	I	would	like	to	take	your	permission	to	use	the	available	funds	to	purchase	a	biology,	
chemistry	and	physics	labs	to	the	girls	school	in	the	Bedouin	community	of	Zwedin.	It	is	the	same	school	HIRN	has	
provided	them	with	the	poles	to	establish	a	fence	around	their	school.	Hope	that	this	would	be	OK	by	you.	
Otherwise,	we	can	keep	the	money	to	get	other	projects	done	for	Jinba.		

Once	again,	thank	you	and	I	am	looking	forward	for	continued	cooperation.			


